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Dear Parents and Carers
Lady Lumley’s have started the year with a themed assembly and tutor awards on ambition, striving to be
the best we can. There have been countless opportunities for students to demonstrate this core value in
lesson time and beyond. Our Tutor Read scheme, supported by Lady Lumley’s Foundation Governors is
under way, with all students listening to their tutors reading to them – more about that in the Newsletter.
Our Year 12 have made a flying start to their A Level and BTEC with plenty of guidance on independent
study. We welcome students from Pickering Town Football Academy to Year 12 on an Extended Diploma
Sports award and look forward to their sporting and academic progress.
Thank you to Year 13 and Year 11 Parents who have attended our supporting success evenings over the last
two weeks. We have the Year 7 ‘Meet the Tutor’ Evening and Year 12 Supporting Success Evening next
week, with the similar Year 10 evening calendared in before half term. Lady Lumley’s extensive enriched
curricular offer will start next week too, giving opportunity to students to add to their learning and
enjoyment.
We also look forward to welcoming Year 5 and 6 pupils and their families to our Open Evening on
Wednesday 5�� October from 6.00pm to 7.30pm to find out as much information as possible about life at
Lady Lumley’s School, which will include a presentation in our main hall at 6.15pm, an opportunity to tour
the school and get involved in a large variety of activities. Clair Foden

Reading at Lady Lumley’s
Tutor Read
This year we are starting a Tutor Read programme for all students in Years 7-10. Each year group has been
allocated a different book, which will be kept in their tutor room. The students’ tutor will read to them twice
a week, with students following in their own copies. Over the year we will read two books. The books we
have selected will raise interesting discussions as the characters they describe come from a range of
backgrounds, cultures and life experiences.
In school and in life, reading is a fundamental part of learning about the world and provides us with an
insight into new experiences and ideas. Reading in tutor, and having the space and time as a reading
community to discuss some of the issues and experiences we encounter, will enable reading for pleasure
and enjoyment as a whole school experience, as well as making real connections to their ‘Life’ lessons in
school. Reading will help build students’ ‘cultural literacy’, and for our students  who don’t read much
outside of school, we hope that this will lead them to find a way of engaging more with reading for pleasure
and hopefully find the right book for them.
We hope students enjoy reading these books in tutor time, and that this will lead many of them to look for
similar titles or works by the same author either through our school library or online through E-Platform.
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Football Match Report
The Year 9 boys football team went away to Graham school for the first round of the district cup. It was a
fantastic result with the boys being able to pull out a 5-0 victory. Everyone played extremely well allowing
this result, the man of the match performance coming from Alfie Kendrew not allowing anything to get past
him in centre back. Overall everyone deserved to be man of the match as they all worked together to pull
out a phenomenal performance.

Sixth Form News
Last week five of our ex-students joined the sixth form assembly to present to our current Year 12 & 13
students their experiences of life at Lady Lumley’s.  They all shared their hints and tips to be as successful as
you can be and spoke about their chosen Post 18 pathways including universities and degree
apprenticeships.
Mr Carter, Head of Sixth Form also spoke to students about the skills and attributes to be independent
learners and how to get the best out of their time in the sixth form both academically and in relation to their
personal development.
Students were also introduced to the new enrichment programme for the autumn term which included over
17 different activities to choose from including; football, netball, having your work published on Kindle,
politics and debating, Moocs and Ted talks to name a few.
The Year 13 Supporting Success Evening on Wed 14�� September was well attended where Mr Carter
presented how students in Year 13 can prepare for exams, how to make the step up to being Year 13
independent learners, the expanded enrichment on offer in 2022-23 and the new Personal Development
element of their curriculum.  Feedback from a parent of a Year 13 student  “It was wonderful to find out the
opportunities available to my son and what he is already involved in… It was great to know that
consideration is given for other options alternative to university as well.”

16 to 19 Bursary Fund
The 16 to 19 Bursary is available to all students to provide support by the school so that financial issues are
not a barrier to success.
Awards for the discretionary fund are based upon assessment of household income and you may be eligible
to apply for grants towards school -related costs such as trips, visits, activities, textbooks and equipment.
To apply for this bursary please complete the application forms available from the Sixth Form Office or contact
Mrs Allan for further information.  Email : F.Allan@ll.coastandvale.academy



UKMT Maths Challenges
A new school year brings a fresh round of Maths Challenges, and over the next two weeks our Year 12 and
13 students will have the opportunity to sit two different challenges.

First up is the Maths Olympiad for Girls, This Challenge aims to encourage girls to tackle advanced
mathematical problems. It is a 2-and-a-half-hour exam aimed at girls and young women across the UK and
consists of five challenging problems. Here is an example of a problem from last year’s paper

The second challenge is the Senior Maths Challenge and is open to all students in Years 12 and 13. This is a
90-minute paper consisting of 25 increasingly challenging multiple-choice questions. Students who perform
well may have the opportunity to progress onto follow on rounds. Please see below for some example
questions from last year.



Lady Lumley’s School Staff Training Days 2022-23
Friday 14�� October 2022

Friday 30�� June 2023
Monday 24�� July 2023
Tuesday 25�� July 2023

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy

Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy
Twitter @ladylumleys

Dates for your Diary
w/c 26th September - Y13 Pre Public Examinations

Monday 26th - Tuesday 27th September - Chilean Students in School
Monday 26th September - Drama Theatre Trip - My Voice Was Heard But I Was Ignored, Malton

Tuesday 27th September - Y7 Meet the Tutor Evening, 4.30 - 6.30pm
Wednesday 28th September - Y12/13 Maths Olympiad for Girls

Wednesday 28th September - Y12 Welcome to KS5/Supporting Success Evening, 6 - 7pm
Friday 30th September -  Y10 NYBEP Event - What’s Stopping You

Monday 3rd October - Y9/10 Music Therapy trip, Charity Hub
Tuesday 4th October - Y12/13 Senior Maths Challenge

Tuesday 4th October - Y10 Welcome to KS4 Evening, 6 - 7pm
Wednesday 5th - Friday 7th October - Y13 Geography Fieldwork, Blencathra
Wednesday 5th October - Y12/13 National Apprenticeship Show, Harrogate

Wednesday 5th October -  Y5/6 Open Evening, 6 - 7.30pm
w/c 10th October -  Y11 Geography Rivers Fieldwork

Tuesday 11th October - Y8 Science and Engineering Trip
Thursday 13th October - Y11 Sixth Form Experience Day (LLS Students)
Friday 14th October - Staff Training Day, School Closed to all Students

Sunday 16th - Wednesday 19th October - KS4/5 French and Art Trip, Paris
Tuesday 18th October - Y9 Invisible Man Production, YOLO

Thursday 20th October - Y11 Parent/Student Consultation Evening
Friday 21st October - Y10-13 Drama Fear in the Forest Rehearsal, Dalby Forest, 9.30am - 2.45pm

Friday 21st October - Break up for Half Term

Tempest
Y7, Y9 and Y11 and 12 student photographs were taken on Wednesday 21st September. Students who had
their photograph taken should have received their order form in tutor this week. If your child has not
received this please contact the school.  Many thanks




